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July 24, 2024

The Honorable President and Members 
  of the Baltimore City Council
Attn:  Natawna B. Austin, Executive Secretary
Room 409, City Hall
100 N. Holliday Street
Baltimore, Maryland  21202

 
            Re:  City Council Bill 24-0532 – Fire and Police Employees’ Retirement System -                              Benefits Enhancements

Dear President and City Council Members:
The Law Department has reviewed City Council Bill 24-0532.  The bill proposes the following changes to the existing law:
· the bill changes the definition of average final compensation to be based on  24 months of the highest paid service as opposed to 36 of the highest paid service.
· The bill will provide a new deferred vested benefit to members terminating employment after 10 years with no pension benefit. This is a new benefit available only to members entering the system on or after July 1, 2025.
· The bill eliminates the two-year waiting period for a retiree to become eligible to begin receiving post-retirement benefit increases. This benefit will be available to retired members and beneficiaries for the beneficiaries achieving post-retirement increase eligibility on or before June 30, 2025.
· The bill will increase interest rates earned by F and P members on their DROP 2 accounts from the current 3% to 5.5% effective July 1, 2025.
· The bill will repeal obsolete provisions relating to the former variable post-retirement increase.
 The “City had authority to make reasonable prospective modifications to pension plans, provided they were reasonable and necessary, notwithstanding provision that contractual relationship existed between plan members and city and benefits provided under plan thereafter could not be diminished or impaired in any way, since benefits set forth in plan did not vest until members reached service retirement eligibility and provision did not eviscerate city's reserved power to make such reasonable and necessary prospective changes to plan.” Md. Law Encyc., Constutitional Law, Sec. 137citing Cherry v. Mayor and City Council of Baltimore City, 257 A.3d 1087 (Md. 2021).
City Council Bill 24-0532, as indicated in the title, provides for enhancements in existing benefits and does not diminish any of the retirement benefits due to vested members. It is a reasonable, prospective enhancement to the pension plan. As such, it does not violate the rights of the members.
Accordingly, the Law Department can approve the bill for form and legal sufficiency.


                                                                         Sincerely yours
                                                 Elena DiPietro
                                                                          Elena R. DiPietro




cc:  Ebony Thompson, City Solicitor
       Nina Themelis, Mayor’s Office of Government Relations
       Hilary Ruley, Chief Solicitor
      Ashlea Brown, Chief Solicitor
      Michelle Toth, Assistant Solicitor
       Ahleah Knapp
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